	[image: image1.png]EDUCATION

& EARLY DEVELOPMENT




 
	National School Lunch Program 

Bulletin
http://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP9.html 
	Child Nutrition Programs
Teaching and Learning Support

801 West 10th Street, Suite 200

PO 110500

Juneau, Alaska   99811-0500

(907) 465-8709

Fax:  907 465-8910

elizabeth.seitz@alaska.gov

	To:
Local Educational Agencies

	Date:  
March 1, 2018


	From: 
Elizabeth Seitz, NSLP Program Coordinator 

	Bulletin: 
2018-7



USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos 
· SP05-2018- Providing Child Nutrition Program Benefits to Disaster Survivor Evacuees

· SP04-2018- Market Basket Analysis when Procuring Program Goods and Modifying Contracted-For Product Lists

Additional Topics                   
· State Report Manager (SRM)

· 2018 Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) Annual Training

· Training Materials and Resources

· New Manager Monday WebEx and Call
· Smart Snack Waiver
Resources
· Listserv 

· Help Desk information for Primero Edge
· Nutrition Facts Sheets for Fruits, Vegetables, and Seafood

Grant Opportunities 
· School Grants for Healthy Kids
· School Grants for Healthy Kids - School Breakfast Grants
USDA Policy, Information & Implementation Memos
· SP05-2018- Providing Child Nutrition Program Benefits to Disaster Survivor Evacuees This memorandum was released in the February bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo outlines some reminders about program policies and options sponsors can use when feeding disaster survivors, this policy includes Child and Adult Care Food Programs (CACFP). It also provides additional resources that can be reviewed for further information.
· SP04-2018- Market Basket Analysis when Procuring Program Goods and Modifying Contracted-For Product Lists This memorandum was released in the February bulletin.
Sponsors: This USDA Policy memo outlines the procurement practice we refer to as “market basket”. It clarifies how this practice should be done and what processes should be done aside from “market basket”. Please read this policy memo carefully as we are required to review on this during our administrative reviews starting this year.

Additional Topics
· State Report Manager (SRM): The purpose of the SRM data collection is to ensure that the transfer of enrollment information into the PrimeroEdge database system is accurate. The SRM is essential for our PrimeroEdge database for many processes one of which is the data pull for Community Eligibility Provision (CEP). Please be sure you upload your student enrollment on or before April 1st, 2018. (This includes all CEP districts) 
If you are not sure about the SRM process you may review the 2017-2018 State Report Manager Handbook under the March 2018 Bulletin.

· 2018 Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) Annual Training

Interested in sponsoring SFSP? Annual Training is required for all new and returning sponsors of the Summer Food Service Program. The following training dates will be offered this spring:

· Distance training via WebEx for all non-school sponsors, new and returning, will be held on Wednesday, April 11, 2018.
· Face-to-face training for all new and returning sponsors will be held in Anchorage at the ACS Business Center at 600 E 36th Ave on Tuesday, April 17, 2018. Those traveling from outside of Anchorage will need to find their own hotel accommodations. Residence Inn Midtown by Marriott is within walking distance (0.5 miles) of the Business Center. Extended Stay and TownePlace Suites are also nearby.
· Distance training via WebEx for all school district sponsors, new and returning, will be held on Wednesday, April 25, 2018.
Please submit the training registration to Mary.Sutkowski@alaska.gov by March 31, 2017. WebEx login and dial-in information will be sent via email prior to the training date(s). You can find the training registration form at: https://education.alaska.gov/cnp/sfsp or you can use the registration form located under the March bulletin.
For questions please contact Alicia Maryott SFSP & CACFP At-Risk Specialist at: alicia.maryott@alaska.gov or (907) 465-4788

· Training Materials and Resources We have updated our School Nutrition Training webpage to include all of the trainings we covered on August 1st, and the Web-X’s on Aug. 8th and 10th. The link to this web page is: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP1.html 
We also have a resources web page which you can find many program related information and more…and that link is: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/NSLP4.html 
Our State Child Nutrition Programs webpage is also a great resource for all kinds of useful information. That link is: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/ 
· New Manager Monday Calls Our next New Manager Monday WebEx is on March 5th and teleconference call will be on March 19th. This WebEx and audios are not trainings but more of a platform for new and current staff to call in and ask questions, hear about resources, discuss processes or issues with a process, and receive reminders of program reports or deadlines.
Every other Monday at 1:30 pm we will cover different program topics that are taking place at the time or coming up soon. The topic on March 5th will be: HealthierUS Schools Challenge/Wellness Policies and the topic for March 19th will be: Special Milk Program
March 5th WebEx – HealthierUS Schools Challenge 
Date: Monday, March 5, 2018 
Time: 1:30 pm, Alaska Standard Time (Anchorage, GMT-09:00) 
Meeting Number: 802 399 370 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
To join the audio portion of the Personal Conference meeting 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
1. Please call one of the following numbers: 
MeetingPlace Access 1: 1-907-2693000 
MeetingPlace Access 2: 1-907-2697570 
2. Follow the instructions that you hear on the phone. 
Your Cisco Unified MeetingPlace meeting ID: 14032765 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
To view the Personal Conference meeting information 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
1. Go to https://stateofalaska.webex.com/stateofalaska/j.php?MTID=m8384453dc81f9455d0996bc839e10f75 
2. If a password is required, enter the Meeting Password: (This meeting does not require a password.)
March 19th – Special Milk Program
To join the March 19th call dial: 1-800-315-6338

Use the Access Code: 87091
We look forward to you joining us on Monday March 5th for the WebEx and again on March 19th for the teleconference call.
To find the current trainings go to our eLearning at: https://education.alaska.gov/ELearning/ 

· Professional Standards Flyer
· USDA Professional Standards Resource Center
eLearning: Provides trainings which can count towards your Professional Standards training hours. 
· Smart Snack Waiver This notice serves as a reminder that the waiver request process is an annual requirement; a new request form and all supporting documentation—including an Implementation Assessment of your Wellness Policy—must be submitted for approval each year. 
To find out more information on Smart Snacks including the waiver form and Competitive Foods you can check out our web page at: https://education.alaska.gov/tls/cnp/competfoods.html 
Resources
· Listserv- Did You Know? Alaska Child Nutrition Programs has a listserv. The purpose of the listserv is to provide information and updates on the USDA Child Nutrition Programs, including the National School Lunch Program, the Child and Adult Care Food Program, and the Summer Food Service Program.

To receive all of the hottest news and updates from Alaska Child Nutrition Programs, Subscribe to ak_child_nutrition_programs by filling out the form found here: http://list.state.ak.us/mailman/listinfo/ak_child_nutrition_programs.
You will receive a confirmation link via email which you should click to complete your subscription.
· Help Desk information for Primero Edge Terri Brown with Primero Edge is a great person to contact when you are having issues with the system during the weekdays. Her contact information is Terri Brown Terri.Brown@primeroedge.com or you can call the customer care line at 866-442-6030 or email:customercare@primeroedge.com. 
· Nutrition Facts Sheets for Fruits, Vegetables, and Seafood Here are some helpful nutrition facts for commonly purchased foods. https://www.fda.gov/Food/ucm063367.htm You can print them out and hang them up or use them as resources for menu planning.
Here is another web site with Nutrition Facts. http://www.wellnessproposals.com/nutrition/handouts/5-a-day/nutrition-facts.pdf 

Grant Opportunities
	


· School Grants for Healthy Kids $2500 grants for NSLP schools to purchase fresh (preferably local) fruits and vegetables. See website for more information and application: http://www.chefannfoundation.org/programs-and-grants/project-produce/. 
· School Grants for Healthy Kids To be eligible for the Start Up grant funding, schools must participate in the National School Breakfast Program and have a free and reduced percentage of 40% or greater. Schools previously funded for breakfast efforts will be invited to apply for Sustainability/Expansion grants of $1000. Award amounts will be determined based on a school’s ability to provide breakfast at no charge for all students. Application deadline is April 6th, 2018.
http://www.actionforhealthykids.org/tools-for-schools/apply-for-grants 
	Calendar of Upcoming Events & Deadlines

	April 1st                    SRM must be completed on or before April 1st (This includes all CEP districts)
April 15th                   Provision 3 Applications must be submitted for approval.



In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, and institutions participating in or administering USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by USDA.  

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for benefits.  Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339.  Additionally, program information may be made available in languages other than English.

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all of the information requested in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: 

(1)
mail: 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; 

(2) 
fax:
(202) 690-7442; or 

(3) 
email: program.intake@usda.gov.

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
LEAs are required, by regulation, to keep Bulletins, Instructions, and USDA Policy Memorandums for reference and to apply immediately the appropriate instruction to agency programs. Call Child Nutrition Programs if you need further clarification.
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